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Minutes of Cricket Wales North Area Board Leadership Group Meeting held at The White Lion, Bala, on Thursday 8th February 2018

1. The Chairman welcomed attendees to the meeting. 
Present: Robin Varley (Chair), Sue Wells (Area Manager), Tony Moss, Richard Penney (CW Board Members), Alistair Pearson (Secretary).
2. Apology for Absence: Bob Sugden (Chairman NWCL).

3. Minutes of Previous Meeting

3.1 The minutes of the Leadership Group meeting held on 23rd November 2017 were accepted as a true record.
4. Matters Arising

4.1 [§5.2] SW confirmed that Ben Garnett had moved to new employment. His previous job description changes would be reflected in the role of his successor, Ian Martin.

4.2 [§5.4] RAV had advised Keith Griffiths, Chairman of the now defunct Mid Wales region, that he speak to Peter Hybart regarding the release of that region’s funds and their use to kick-start community coaching in North Powys and North Ceredigion. He considered this to be a better use of the funds than using them to augment the travelling expenses of existing coaches who could travel down from North Wales, as the latter scheme would not demonstrate the same degree of commitment to the Mid Wales area. Once the Mid Wales Region had been wound up officially and monies became available, Cricket Wales could be advised as to how it might be best spent. 

RAV would contact Peter Hybart and ask him to contact Keith Griffiths; RP and TM would also contact PH to request the release of further budget to supplement the Mid Wales fund.

4.3 [§7.1] One candidate had not completed the Level 2 coaching course; RAV explained that his fee would not be returned.
4.4 [§5] SW explained that the way Sport Wales funding was distributed would very likely change, with a “middle stage” body (out to tender) between Sport Wales and the N. Wales Area.

5. Board Members’ Update (TM & RP)

5.1 Glamorgan’s proposal that the county assume responsibility for the young player pathway had been rejected by the CW board: CW would therefore retain its role and the current system would continue, although this would be reviewed.

5.2 RP thought that presentations should be made by the various area to the full board, in order that the latter could gain a good picture of the needs of the regions.

5.3 Budgets may well continue to fall in the short term, although extra funding may be available after the introduction of the new media deal.

6. Area Manager Update (SW)

6.1 SW provided a summary of the staffing situation in the CW North area: Ben Garnett had left his post as Clubs and Workforce Development Officer, and replaced on a permanent contract (subject to funding) by Ian Martin. SW would like to develop the latter’s role further. The four community coaches currently in post were currently booking appointments in schools.
6.2 Some funding had been ring-fenced for projects, including disability cricket, U19 and Sunday casual cricket, and Women & Girls’ roles. Sufficient money was available, although the Mid Wales fund would be needed to fund a Mid Wales community coach fully.
6.3 Area targets for 2018 included: 30 All Stars cricket centres; 74 core school programmes and 47 roadshows; 40 Kwik Cricket centres; 6 Lady Taverners and 3 Chance to Compete schemes; 10 Women’s and 6 Girls’ Softball festivals; 2 disability hubs; and 4 club captaincy projects. In addition, 9 clubs were due for re-accreditation, and one club seeking accreditation for the first time; the Dolgellau facility project was close to being signed off, whilst conversations with and visits to a number of other clubs were planned.
6.4 All Stars: ECB funding had been secured for the All Stars Champions programme. Packs for returning clubs were available. Whilst the costing model for equipment was yet to be confirmed, previous participants would be invited to rejoin. It was considered important that data on participant numbers – in particular, how many 8 year olds continued, and how many stayed in the sport later – should become available. The start date for the 2018 programme was 11th May.
6.5 North Wales Women & Girls’ Cricket: SW provided details of plans for Women’s Softball festivals: it was hoped to build on the success of the five festivals held in 2017. Mums’ sessions might be held at the same time as All Stars, to create a fun, social environment. Plans for Girls’ Cricket also included softball festivals, though these were envisaged as hub sessions rather than being held in a club environment. Clubs would however benefit from the promotion of WGC insofar as it would encourage new volunteers and members, who would also bring a new skill set with them. Support and advice should be available from women only coaching courses, with funding from the ECB Small Grant scheme, and the Sport Wales Community Chest and Development Grant schemes.
6.6 Coach Education & Workforce: The Level 2 coaching courses at Aberystwyth and St Asaph were ongoing, whilst the Coach Support Worker course, run at Ruabon in November, would be supplemented with a further course at St Asaph on 18th March. There were two Safe Hands courses in February, at St Asaph and in Ceredigion. Plans for further courses included All Stars Activator courses, a Young Ambassadors programme, coach mentoring, and two First Aid courses. It was stressed that online applicants for DBS clearance, once “invited” to apply by their verifier, had just 14 days to complete their application.
7. Area Development Planning (SW)
7.1 SW identified key areas where funding was required:  for Mid Wales and Ceredigion, the old regional budget might become available; lottery funding and sponsorship may be possible. Raising the profile of the game would also be beneficial.

7.2 In terms of future planning, RP reiterated the need for All Stars to provide accurate data. Due regard would, however, need to be given to the provisions of the new data protection legislation from May 2018. It was agreed that CW North should seek guidance in this matter from Cricket Wales.  

8. A.O.B.

8.1 RP wondered whether, as a consequence of the predicted effects of climate change, more indoor activities should be planned in the future.

9. Date of Next Meeting

9.1 The next meeting of the full Area Board would be held on Monday 19th March 2018, at St Asaph C.C. (6.00 p.m. for 6.30 p.m. start).

The meeting closed at 4.00 p.m.

